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Diocesan Delegate Election: Sunday, February 11, 2018

There are two (2) positions for delegates and two (2) positions for alternates to be filled, and three (3) candidates :

e Virginia Maurer

e Ray Stanwix-Hay

Nominations may also be taken from the floor. Please read the candidates bios below.

Virginia Maurer

Virginia (Ginny) Maurer g
is a long time member of
Holy Trinity and has
served the parish in many
capacities, including sever-
al terms as junior and sen-
ior warden, several terms §
on the vestry, chair of the
finance committee, dioce-
san convention delegate,
chair of the church school,

and trustee of the Ho-
ly Trinity Foundation.
She would like to rep-
resent the parish again
at the diocesan con-
vention and promises
to be a faithful, atten-
tive, and active dele-
gate if elected. A law-
yer by training, she is
recently retired from

the University of Florida Warring-
ton College of Business, where she
was Darden Restaurants Professor
of Management, Professor of Busi-
ness Law and Legal Studies, and
Founding Director of the Poe Cen-
ter for Business Ethics. She is a trus-
tee of the Community of the Cross
of Nails-North America and of the
Myers & Briggs Foundation in
Gainesville.

Ray Stanwix-Hay

My name is Ray Stanwix-Hay. I am
a cradle Episcopalian. As a child, I
attended St. Stephens Church in
Jacksonville and at age 14 moved to
the Church of the Good Shepherd.
Proudly, I am an Eagle Scout. I was
lay reader (lector) at Good Shepherd
from age 15. While at the Universi-
ty of Florida I served at the Chapel

as a lay reader and acolyte.

I met my wonderful wife, Peggy, in
Palatka on Ash Wednesday, when
she wiped the “dirt” off my forehead.
We were married in the Church of
the Good Shepherd on February 14,
1969. Peggy started teaching in
Bradford County and we attended
St. Marks in Starke for many years.
While there, I served as a lay reader,
and chalice bearer, officiating at
morning prayer and taking commun-

ion to shut ins. During my time at
St. Marks, I served Christ Church,
Cedar Key with morning prayer and
got my first experience at preaching.
While at St. Marks, I
also served on the vestry
multiple times and was
senior warden twice. Al-
so, while at St. Marks,
Peggy and I attended
Episcopal Cursillio #30
in 1983. I was privileged
to be Rector of Cursillio
#46 in the Episcopal
movement and
quently, Rector of
Weekend #50 in the Via De Chris-

to movement.

subse-

After wandering in the wilderness
for several years, we came to Holy
Trinity, as we had friends here from

The welcome we re-
I would
never have believed that such a
large church would be so welcom-

Cursillio.
ceived was unbelievable.

ing and warm. We are all
in at Holy Trinity—
Peggy delivering flowers
and I am serving as a lec-
tor and calicifer, working
in the office and am now
on the Board of Holy
Trinity Episcopal School.

I am retired after 45 years
in the workforce.




